RICHLAND CLUB 40 MEETING MINUTES

RED LION HOTEL JULY 23, 2011 PAGE 1

A Board of Directors Meeting was held at the Richland Red Lion Hotel on Saturday, July 23, 2011. President John Zimmer called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. The names of those attending are listed on Page 3 of these minutes. Copies of the minutes from the meeting on March 19, 2011, were distributed to everyone present., and they were approved as written.

President Zimmer held a drawing to award Spudnut Shop gift certificates. The winners were Terry De Vine '52, and Leslie Swanson Holeman '59.

Financial Report

Treasurer Connie O'Neil distributed a financial accounting report to all in attendance, which was read by Vice President Pete Overdahl. There is \$21,790.25 in the Club 40 checking account, and \$52,096.59 in the Scholarship Fund. A detailed Profit & Loss Statement was furnished to the Officers.

President Zimmer announced that current Treasurer Connie O'Neil has resigned the position. Former Treasurer and current Database Manager Ann Thompson then agreed to resume being Treasurer in addition to continuing as Database Manager. Ann was given a round of applause and Connie received grateful thanks for all her work this past year.

Scholarship Committee

In the absence of Chairman Larry Harrold, who was unable to attend the Board Meeting, Committee Member Pete Overdahl reported that what started with the donation of old RHS Yearbooks by the daughter of former Richland School Board Member Grover Dawson, has been a very successful program to sell those yearbooks and others that have been donated for the benefit of the Scholarship Fund. To date, \$1,000 has been raised.

President Zimmer announced that after serving as Scholarship Committee Chairman for the past four years, Larry Harrold has submitted his resignation. Larry conceived and developed the entire scholarship award program, together with duties, timelines, and goals. The scholarships for 2011 have already been awarded. Larry has set up the program so that someone else can take over without interruption. President Zimmer asked for names of possible candidates to fill this position. Allyson Dennis '67, expressed an interest in meeting with the committee for more information.

Note: At a Scholarship Committee Meeting held immediately after the Board Meeting, Allyson Dennis was approved by the Committee and accepted the Chairmanship. All current members will continue to serve on the Committee.

Richland Club 40 Minutes July 23, 2011 Page 2

Annual Reunion

Dona Belt reported she has received a commitment from John Adkins to perform as DJ on Saturday night, and he will do so without charge. As a token of our appreciation, members agreed to pay expenses for John and his wife to attend both Friday and Saturday.

Food Committee Chairman Marilynn Highstreet will meet this coming week with the staff at the Red Lion to determine whether our members who hold food service cards will be allowed to serve food Friday night. Marilynn also said there will be a chocolate fountain on Friday.

Webmaster Burt Pierard said he needs all information such as the menu and names of attendees so he can put this on the Bomber Website. He was asked to print out the names of those attending for the "Guess Who's Coming To Dinner" board to be displayed both evenings, and agreed to do this.

President Zimmer said there have been numerous requests to have Bomber memorabilia available for sale at the Reunion. Kathy Conrad will work with the DECA Club to have Bomber merchandise for sale. Betty Bell Norton will arrange to have ornaments of the old Richland "Alphabet" houses available for sale, and Pat Green volunteered to help.

Glenn and Carol Rose will again conduct a Raffle and will welcome any donated items. Pete Overdahl has already made his popular birdhouses, and Danny Haggard will contact John Williams concerning a donation. The Raffle will be held at 7:00 p.m. on Friday and after dinner on Saturday.

Registration will begin at 4:30 p.m. both evenings. The impressive Military Boards will be displayed again.

Both Connie O'Neil and Betty Bell Norton said they have made arrangements with the Red Lion to have a block of rooms available for Reunion attendees at \$89.95. Connie will double check to confirm this on Monday.

This concluded business, and President Zimmer adjourned the meeting at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karol Smith, Secretary

Richland Club 40 Minutes July 23, 2011 Page 3

Officers and members of the Board of Directors who attended:

Class Year	Name
1947	Pat Green
1948	Maxine Faubion
1949	Rose Kron
	Ann Thompson, Database Manager
1950	Art Martin
	Janet Nelson
1951	Betty Bell Norton
	Nadine Roberts Hackney
1952	Luana Ivers Portch
	Terry De Vine
1953	Norma Boswell
1954	Dona Belt, Historian
	Marilynn Highstreet
	Marguerite Tomkins
1955	Don Cole
	Sharon Watts, Publicity Chairman
1956	Karol Smith, Secretary
1957	Larry Belt
	Dan Haggard
1958	Fred Klute
	Glen Rose
1959	Leslie Swanson Holeman
	Burt Pierard, Webmaster
1960	Marj Haggard
	Connie O'Neil, Treasurer
	Pete Overdahl, Vice President
1963	Marie Ruppert Hartman
1964	Kathryn Conrad
1965	Christine Williams Reuther (Visitor)
1966	John Zimmer, President
1967	Allyson Dennis
1969	Duke Mitchell
	Irene Waldner Russell